Minutes of the 32nd IWWWFB Steering committee Meeting

Dalian, 24 April, 2017
Chaired by Prof. John Grue

Participants: Michael Meylan, John Grue, Bin Teng, Robert F. Beck, Yonghwan Kim,
Sime Malenica, Trygve Kristiansen, Decheng Wan, Bernard Molin, Dezhi Ning,
Benlong Wan, Jun Zang, Kevin J. Maki, Pierre Ferrant, Harry Bingham, Hugh
Wolgamot, Ronald W. Yeung, Wenyang Duan, Xinshu Zhang, Masashi Kashiwagi,
Donggian Lu, Yves-Marie Scolan, Masoud Hayatdavoodi, Chiu-On Ng

Minutes recorded by Prof. Dezhi Ning

1. Prof. Bin Teng introduced the overall situation for the 32nd IWWWEFB, including:
Abstracts received and accepted were 80 and 57, respectively;
Registered participants and accompanying persons were 89 and 4, respectively;
The winner of the Tuck Fellowship: Dong-Min Park of Seoul National University,
Korea. The runner-up: Joergen S. Dokken of University of Oslo, Norway;
Sponsor of the Symposium included: Bureau Veritas, K.C. Wong Education
Foundation, Dalian University of Technology and SLCOE.
ONR Global has supported previous workshops outside USA and is a potential
sponsor for future Workshops.
2. Prof. Y-M Scolan informed about the preparations of the 33" IWWWEB. The
plans include:
Place: L'Orient, outside of Brest, France; Dates: 4-7 April to avoid collision with
the Easter holiday; Registration fee approximately 700 EUR; Deadline for abstract:
8th January 2018; Transportation: Fly to Paris CDG, or potentially Amsterdam, or
Brest, further connection by high speed train (TGV).
3. Prof. Michael Meylan gave a brief introduction to the preparations for the 34th
IWWWEB to be held in Newcastle, Australia.
The venue will be near Newcastle with easy connections.
4. 35" IWWWEB in 2020 is decided to be held in Korea hosted by Prof. Yonghwan
Kim. Tentative venue at Seoul or Incheon.

5. There were bids to hold future Workshops from NTNU, Norway, University of

Dundee, UK and Shanghai Jiaotong University, China.

6. The procedures of the Tuck Fellowship are running well, including
reimbursements of the expenses from the University of Adelaide, where the most
recent contact has been by Prof. Jun Zang.

7. Management of the IWWWFB website: Prof. Yonghwan Kim gave a brief overview,
including the funding of the website.

8. Prof. Yonghwan Kim and Prof. Harry Bingham were elected as new co-chairs of
the International Workshop on Water Waves and Floating Bodies. They replace



Prof. John Grue who as acted as chair of the IWWWFB since 2007.

9. The practice with the Workshop paper policy was briefly mentioned. The present
Workshop has been excellent in this respect.

10. Any other business: There was no other business.



